Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

stap

1 message

Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org> Fri, Aug 26, 2022 at 5:14 PM
To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: "A.L. Watts" <agneswatts@shaw.ca>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Fri, 26 Aug 2022 03:35:10 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

A.L. Watts

1712 Winmar Dr

Los Angeles, CA 90065

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Molly Zalman <zalmanmolly@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Fri, 26 Aug 2022 12:37:21 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.



| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Molly Zalman

8 Vanderbilt Avenue, Brooklyn, NY, USA
Brooklyn, NY 11205

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: "A.L. Watts" <agneswatts@shaw.ca>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Fri, 26 Aug 2022 02:51:29 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

A.L. Watts

1712 Winmar Dr.
L.A., CA 90065

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Luis Fernandez <misterluisfernandez@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bec:

Date: Thu, 25 Aug 2022 20:25:41 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.
| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.



| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Luis Fernandez

1444 N Poinsettia Pl Apt 309
Los Angeles, CA 90046

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Wicky Fan <trickyvann3@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Thu, 25 Aug 2022 20:59:56 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQ's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Wicky Fan

303 E 5th St.

Los Angeles, CA 90013

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Darcie Renault <darcie.renault.et@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Thu, 25 Aug 2022 16:08:31 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2
| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.



| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.
| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Darcie Renault

12400 Landale Street
Studio City, CA 91604

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Teresa Bosworth <teresabosworth1@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Thu, 25 Aug 2022 15:28:30 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Teresa Bosworth

6610 Royer Ave West Hills
West Hills, CA 91307

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Kireilyn Barber <kireilyn@mindspring.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Thu, 25 Aug 2022 09:59:37 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,



RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Kireilyn Barber

692 Palisade Street
Pasadena, CA 91103

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Arthur Delgadillo <gloriaferro414@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Thu, 25 Aug 2022 00:03:14 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/IMND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Arthur Delgadillo

713 N Loma Vista Dr
Long Beach, CA 90813

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Arthur Delgadillo <gloriaferro414@gmail.com>
To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>
Cc:



Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 23:48:44 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Arthur Delgadillo

713 N Loma Vista Dr
Long Beach, CA 90813

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Scott Kriloff <skriloff@greatervalleyglencouncil.org>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 17:17:17 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.
On a personal note, | have found that the people making the decisions and approving these initiatives have had little to no experience with relying on the
transit in LA for their survival/commute/etc. The quality of life that has been surrounding and stigmatized with using transit in LA over the last 30 years has
been a similar little to no priority by the city's planners and decision-makers, and this action further evidences this mentality. Even as a sprawling

metropolis, LA can be enjoyed in relative ease and peace when supported by apropos and kind-intentioned infrastructure.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.



Sincerely,

Scott Kriloff

13907 Oxnard St
Van Nuys, CA 91401

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Molly Zalman <zalmanmolly@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 17:10:49 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.
Sincerely,
Molly Zalman

8 Vanderbilt Avenue, Brooklyn, NY, USA
Brooklyn, NY 11205

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Brett Bell <bigdogsdancing@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 16:28:57 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQ's office.
The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit

riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.



A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Brett Bell

10177 Silverton Ave.
Tujunga, CA 91042

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Aida Ashouri <aashouri@msn.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 16:59:55 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S1
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA fidings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/IMND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Light pollution is a serious issue and these billboards will be distracting to drivers, interrupt natural sleep patterns, as well as interfere with the life cycle of
wildlife including insects.

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Aida Ashouri

221 38th PI

Manhattan Beach, CA 90266

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: "Charles B." <cb3jd2@sbcglobal.net>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 16:19:56 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.



| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Charles B.

18550 Hatteras St Unit 106
Tarzana, CA 91356

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Henry Sanderson <hensoccer9@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 16:12:15 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Henry Sanderson

15859 Asilomar Blvd

Pacific Palisades, CA 90272

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Emma Sanderson <iheart82@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bec:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 16:10:16 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.
| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.



| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQ's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Emma Sanderson

15859 Asilomar Blvd

Pacific Palisades, CA 90272

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Richard Devletian <mysoulyousee@gmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 15:33:50 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQ's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Richard Devletian

1646 McCollum St

Los Angeles, CA 90026

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Heather R <irascible.kitty@protonmail.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 14:19:44 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2
| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.



| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.
| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Heather R

847 Freeman Ave
Long Beach, CA 90804

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: kare m <kmussette@me.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 12:32:28 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,
kare m

po box 437
BH, CA 90211

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Alex Nevil <amnevil@mac.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 12:14:41 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,



RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

PLEASE: | urge you to VOTE AGAINST the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Alex Nevil

16713 La Maida Street
Encino, CA 91436

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Judith Anderson <judand@mac.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 06:54:26 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/IMND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Judith Anderson

1330 N Crescent Heights Blvd Apt 1
West Hollywood, CA 90046

---------- Forwarded message ---------—-

From: Lisa Carloss <Igcarloss@me.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>
Cc:



Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 00:28:20 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Lisa Carloss

2183 Fern Dell PI

Los Angeles, CA 90068

---------- Forwarded message -------—--

From: Audrey Jin <oracles-hickory.0d@icloud.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 23 Aug 2022 23:00:10 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Audrey Jin

2821 Palos Verdes Dr West
Palos Verdes Estates, CA 90274



---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Lisa Carloss <Igcarloss@me.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Wed, 24 Aug 2022 00:12:03 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.
Sincerely,
Lisa Carloss

2183 Fern Dell PI
Los Angeles, CA 90068

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Eric Anches <earths07zenith@icloud.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 23 Aug 2022 22:33:28 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.



Sincerely,

Eric Anches

708 Huntley Drive

West Hollywood, CA 90069

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Katherine Aker <kathiaker@icloud.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 23 Aug 2022 21:17:28 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.
Sincerely,
Katherine Aker

10402 McClemont Ave
Tujunga, CA 91042

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Kari Garcia <kgarcia@me.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 23 Aug 2022 21:04:55 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA findings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQ's office.
The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit

riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.



A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.
Sincerely,
Kari Garcia

1025 South Dunsmuir Avenue
Los Angeles, CA 90019

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Jill Thraves <tichmac@icloud.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 23 Aug 2022 18:47:36 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA fidings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's

transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.
Sincerely,
Jill Thraves

3562 Laurelvale Drive
Studio City, CA 91604

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Suzane Gordon <segweg7@mac.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 23 Aug 2022 18:39:39 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S2

Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA fidings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.
| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.

| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAO's office.



The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Suzane Gordon

3175

Studio City, CA 91604

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Marina Pierce <mprp4ever@me.com>

To: Michael Espinosa <michael.espinosa@lacity.org>

Cc:

Bcc:

Date: Tue, 23 Aug 2022 15:17:11 -0400

Subject: Public Comments on CF 20-1536 and CF 20-1536-S1
Dear Mr. Espinosa,

RE: CF 20-1536 and 20-1536-S2

| write to urge you to vote against the proposed STAP contract with Tranzito-Vector, LLC currently under consideration.

| urge you to vote against adopting the CEQA fidings as conveyed by the Board of Public Works.

| urge you to vote against the IS/MND as presented.

| urge you to vote against the Mitigation Monitoring Program prepared for the IS/MND as attached to the BPW report of May 11, 2022.

| urge you to seek additional financial analysis of the Program's projected costs and revenues, the comparison of final bidders and the programs offered.

| urge you to request the City Attorney to comment on impacts that the proposed program may have on the City's ability to regulate off-site signage
(including billboards) within the framework of past court rulings.

| urge you to request the Dept. of Transportation to review current studies related to driver distraction and changing digital billboards.
| urge you to release a red-line version of the contract showing changes made by the CAQO's office.

The STAP Program will introduce more unwanted and unsafe digital signage to LA neighborhoods and public rights of way while failing to provide transit
riders with adequate shade and shelter across our vast metropolitan area. The total number of proposed shelters will cover LESS THAN HALF of today's
transit stops. Providing 75% of riders in each council district with a proposed shelter does not mean that the riders most in need will be provided shelter.

A final note: Under the current contract Councilmember offices all get an equal share of 50% of the revenues from the Street Furniture contract for a
council district discretionary fund account. Where will any revenues go from the new program?

Thank you for your attention and consideration.

Sincerely,

Marina Pierce

6351 Innsdale Drive
Los Angeles, CA 90068
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